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June 28, 2021 
 
 
Via Electronic Filing 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attention: Filing Center 
PO Box 1088 
Salem, OR  97301 
 
RE: UE 391 PGE 2022 Annual Power Cost Update - Planned Thermal Maintenance 
Update 
 
In accordance with OPUC Order No. 09-433 and the stipulation approved therein, PGE is 
providing this letter as notification of changes to the forecast of planned maintenance outages 
and testing for the Beaver, Coyote Springs, Port Westward 1, and Port Westward 2 generating 
facilities.  PGE will include the revised forecast of planned maintenance outages and testing in 
its MONET update to be filed on July 15, 2021.     
 
Descriptions of the changes to the planned maintenance outage and testing schedules are 
provided as Attachment A.  A work paper providing updates to the planned maintenance outage 
and testing schedules for the plants identified above is provided as Attachment B and was 
submitted to puc.workpapers@puc.oregon.gov.   
 
Attachments A and B are protected information and subject to Protective Order No. 21-099. 
 
If you have any questions or require further information, please contact Stefan Cristea at 
(503) 464-8033.  Please direct all formal correspondence and requests to the following email 
address:  pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Jaki Ferchland 
 
Jaki Ferchland 
Manager, Revenue Requirement 
 
Enclosure 
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